Recovery Housing Network of Westchester

Meeting Minutes

June 7, 2010

Meeting Facilitators: Dahlia Austin and Karl Bertrand

Present: 

	P. Anderson-Winchell, GCCC
	J. Johnson, Westhab

	D. Austin, DCMH
	D. Perkins, CHI

	K. Belgrave, The Guidance Center
	J. Rubin, GCCC

	K. Bertrand, PD&D
	J. Ruiz-Perez, The Sharing Community

	M. Caban, Westhab
	K. Sommerich, DCMH

	T. Defilippo, Renaissance
	Y. Spiegel, PD&D


TOPICS:

I. Welcomes and Introductions

II. Update on proposed priorities for new projects in the Westchester CoC FY10 Application

5 funding streams: Yonkers, New Rochelle, and White Plains will use their allocations for street outreach projects which will be sole sourced to a predefined agency. Mount Vernon will use allocation to create a new apartment finding program.

Westchester County allocation of $750,000 will be used for homeless youth aged 18-24, especially those aging out of foster care. Request for Proposals will be issued in next few weeks.

Permanent Housing (for disabled clients only) and Transitional Housing (time limited to be self-sufficient) projects will be considered.

The County Partnership encourages all agencies with expertise to apply. RFP will ask for a 2-page pre-application describing the agency capacity, current programs, and plan for serving youth with HUD funds. It is probably best to leverage these funds by adding capacity to existing programs.

Partnership will hold meeting to vote on submissions to determine which two are included in FY10 application to HUD on July 15. Who votes? All agencies present get 1 vote for a staff member and 1 vote for a homeless client.

Westchester CoC currently has $8-9 Million for families, $1-2 Million for single adults, only $50,000 for 14 beds for youth.

See also unmet need handout:

This was just submitted to HUD last week. Westchester raised these estimates to include higher number of homeless Substance Abusers to be housed by new OASAS housing resources.

We assume mental health is covered except for 30 Safe Haven beds.

Report to HUD shows 122 units and 452 beds needed for families with a substance abuser parent + 245 beds for substance abuser singles = 697 total . RHN exists to house this needy population, which is underserved by 697 beds. We will invent this new housing. We are looking to increase continuum of housing for different needs including drug court participants, Patterson Reform and other prison release reentry.

OASAS uses broader definition of homeless than HUD (by including  those unstably housed), so numbers presented here are bigger than previous estimates which only included those homeless according to HUD.

III. Update on FY06 and FY07 Samaritan Initiatives implementation

FY07 SHP Samaritan Initiative: 

24 slots. Currently 14 individuals approved and 6 individual in housing- the other 8 have units chosen. 2 applicants have been denied by DSS. Agencies to meet today with Diane Stern to discuss these cases. DSS line-staff denials is ongoing problem.

Westhab did referral trainig last week for JanPeek and City of Mount Vernon.

FY06 S+C Samaritan Initiative:

Not yet operational- no subcontract yet between DCMH and Westhab. Karl and Dahlia will follow up with Robert Kopenhaver. 

1:1 match requirement, therefore must carefully screen those who are placed in these units. S+C is for high need homeless only (including veterans who use lots of services). Half of the clients will be mentally ill, half will be substance abusers.

IV. Update on new OASAS housing resources

Funding will be for new Permanent Housing for substance abusing singles and families with “history of homelessness”- not HUD definition. 

Will be FMR scattered site units. Funding included for case management with $0 match! Funding in OASAS budget as ongoing 5 year contracts. Will use “housing first” model but client must have been in an outpatient clinic for 90 days.

RFP will be release soon- OASAS supported housing $ for OASAS licensed agencies. Also will be Re-entry housing for inmates released via Rockefeller drug law reform and individuals in Drug Court. 

V. Other new business

Hudson Valley getting 25 more VASH certificates. Call Paul Stolz at Montrose VA with referrals of veterans (homeless singles only).

Next meeting date: 7/13/2010 at 12 noon following recertification training at Yonkers Riverfront Library.



